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May 5, 2017 

Dave Volkert  
Hydrogeologist/Project Manager 
Department of Natural Resources 
Bureau of Remediation and Redevelopment 
141 NW Barstow St.  Room 180 
Waukesha, WI 53188 

Subject:  Documentation of Solid Waste Disposal Location and Compliance with the Conditions of 
Approval for the Mankowski Soil Remediation and the Ready for Reuse Grant RRG-046 
WDNR FID#230113730 BRRTS# 02-30-554934 

Dear Mr. Volkert, 

The City of Kenosha (City) is currently engaged in conducting remediation at the Mankowski Property 
located at 2600 45th Street, Kenosha Wisconsin.  AECOM, on behalf of the City, is submitting this letter 
requesting approval of the proposed disposal location for solid waste generated at the Mankowski 
Property in general conformance with the requirements of the Ready for Reuse Grant Agreement 
RRG-046 Section V Special Conditions, paragraph 9.   

Samples for waste characterization were collected from representative planned remedial excavation 
locations and submitted for laboratory analysis.  The results of the analyses were tabulated and bids were 
obtained from nearby landfills for disposal of the soil (and other debris) to be excavated and landfill as 
part of City-wide remediation projects.  The selected licensed landfill is Kestrel Hawk, located in Racine, 
Wisconsin.  Excavated contaminated soil will be sent to this landfill.  The landfill will provide weight tickets 
for documentation of disposal.  A summary of the weight tickets and quantity disposed by material type 
will be documented in a Remedial Action Documentation Report that will be prepared to document this 
work conducted using the Ready for Reuse loan funds. 

The planned remedial excavation is expected to start late May with completion by the end of June 2017.  
We appreciate your review and the approval of the selected disposal location. 

Yours sincerely, 

AECOM Technical Services, Inc. 

Lanette L. Altenbach, P.G., C.P.G. 

Senior Hydrogeologist 
Lanette.altenbach@aecom.com 

CC: Shelly Billingsley, Director of Public Works, City of Kenosha 
Christine Haag, DNR Brownfields and Outreach Section Chief (by email) 
Kyle Rogers, US EPA – Brownfields (by email) 


